
 

 

 

Agenda Item: 6. 

 

Memorandum 
 

To:  Personnel, Legislative and Public Affairs Subcommittee 

 

Re:  Legislative Representative Contract Renewal 

 

Date:  June 8, 2015 

 

From:  John Winkler, General Manager 

 

The current one year contract between the Papio Missouri River NRD and Husch Blackwell expires 

on June 30, 2015.  Husch Blackwell proposes to enter into a new two year contract with the District 

beginning July 1, 2015 thru June 30, 2017 for a fixed monthly payment of $6,500.00; which is an 

increase of $500.00 per month from the last two years contracts. 

 

Per the attached Terms of Engagement-Renewal letter Husch Blackwell will continue furnishing 

intergovernmental representation and professional lobbying services to the District with respect to 

legislative matters of interest before the Nebraska Unicameral and the Executive Branch for a two 

year period, from July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2017. In addition, Husch Blackwell will engage 

various state and federal agencies/departments, local units of government and congressional 

representatives specifically to secure additional funding for the rehabilitation of the Sarpy county 

levee’s R-613 and R-616. 

 

Per the Client Scope and Representation of the proposed engagement proposal the District, as 

always, will be faced with a myriad of legislative challenges for the next legislative session. In 

addition the District will be challenged to educate a number of new senators, new governor and 

executive department heads. The District will once again be challenged on the issues of eminent 

domain, bonding authority, construction and financing of recreational projects and the very 

existence of the Papio NRD in its current form.  Therefore, it is imperative that the District retain a 

professional presence not only in Lincoln but throughout the District to interface with the 

legislature, local elected and appointed officials and the executive branch on a consistent and 

professional basis. 

 

Management recommends that the subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors that 

the General Manager be authorized to execute the proposed contract, for a two year period, 

from July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2017, with Husch Blackwell, LLP, for the provision of 

intergovernmental and professional lobbying services per the terms and conditions outlined 

in the attached agreement as to form and with any changes deemed necessary by the General 

Manager.   

 

    
 
















